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January 13, 2019: The Baptism of the LordJanuary 13, 2019: The Baptism of the LordJanuary 13, 2019: The Baptism of the LordJanuary 13, 2019: The Baptism of the Lord    

From my childhood, I remember this image of Christ knocking at the door of our hearts. The explana-

tion was very simple… He can knock, but it’s up to you to let him in.  

 

I learned later in life that Christ comes to you and leads you on your path in life through people you 

know and meet… usually in the form of a gentle suggestion or invitation. Through these people and the 

gentle thoughts you hear in your subconscious, Christ is guiding you through your path in life.  

 

It’s up to you to listen… to open the door… or to choose to ignore it and go down your own path.  

 

You may have heard there is a men’s ACTS retreat coming up the evening of January 24th. You’re first 

reaction might be… “Oh no! I hope I don’t get asked again!” or “I don’t have time.” But, how many 

times have you thought of or been asked to go on retreat? How many times has Christ knocked at your door? 

 

On my retreat, I realized the weekend should have been at the top of my priority list, instead of at the bottom. The weekend gave me 

a chance to step away from my busy day-to-day life and learn about the paths of other men in our parish. It gave me time for myself 

and gave me perspective on my life… my path.  

 

It’s only 3 days, 1/10,000 of your entire life… Your wife needs you out of the house. You’ll be home in time for football. That pro-

ject can wait one more weekend. Your relationship with your kids will be stronger when you get back, because they missed you. 

Work can do without you for one day. 

 

To date, 134 men from our parish, neighboring parishes and other Christian churches in our area, have gone on the IC ACTS Retreat. 

 

I invite you to come and take some time for yourself, meet 40 new friends, gain a new understanding of yourself, unload some bag-

gage and get on the right path. I can promise you one thing… this weekend will change your life. 

 

If Christ is knocking… shouldn’t you answer?                                                                             

                             ~Tom Swip Jr., ACTS Retreat Team  

There’s STILL TIME to Register!! There’s STILL TIME to Register!! There’s STILL TIME to Register!! There’s STILL TIME to Register!! Please contact one of the following:  Director Bill Ott (314-882-
7217) or Co-Director Jeff Kienzle (314-488-7872) for more info! 

PPPPARISHARISHARISHARISH    OOOOFFICEFFICEFFICEFFICE    HHHHOURSOURSOURSOURS:M:M:M:MONONONON----FFFFRIRIRIRI––––    8:308:308:308:30AAAA....MMMM....----4:304:304:304:30PPPP....MMMM....    
MMMMASSASSASSASS    TTTTIMESIMESIMESIMES: : : : MONDAY-FRIDAY: 8:05 A.M.  SATURDAY: 5:00 P.M.; SUNDAY: 7:00, 9:00 & 11:00 A.M.; DEAF MINISTRY MASS 5 P.M. SATURDAYS  

SSSSACRAMENTACRAMENTACRAMENTACRAMENT    OFOFOFOF    RRRRECONCILIATIONECONCILIATIONECONCILIATIONECONCILIATION:::: EVERY SATURDAY 4:00-4:30  P.M. OR ANYTIME BY APPOINTMENT. 
Welcome! If you are visiting, we are glad you decided to join us in this celebration! If you are new to the Immaculate Conception 

parish community,  welcome! To become a registered parishioner, please complete the registration form inside on page 6.  If you are 
a former parishioner or a graduate of our school, we are genuinely glad to see you back home and hope you will return often. This 

weekly bulletin offers information about our parish life and activities. There is even more info on our website! If you have any ques-
tions, please call the Parish Office at  281-5105, or stop by for a visit.  

Knock, Knock…Knock, Knock…Knock, Knock…Knock, Knock…    



 

 

 Hola, BienvenidosHola, BienvenidosHola, BienvenidosHola, Bienvenidos––––a la iglesia Catolica ena la iglesia Catolica ena la iglesia Catolica ena la iglesia Catolica en    Immaculata Concepcion. Immaculata Concepcion. Immaculata Concepcion. Immaculata Concepcion. ¡Que tengas una bendita semana!    

Regular Parish Office Hours 

M-F 8:30a.m.-4:30p.m. 

The Catholic Service and Ministry Appeal…Using your gifts to serve one another... 

We are happy to report that we have 290 donors to this year’s Catholic Service and Ministry Appeal, with pledges totaling $51,094.25, which has ex-

ceeded goal of $49,650.00!! Thank all of you who donated to the CSMA this year!! And thank you for helping us reach out target and then some for 

the first time in over 15 years!  

Special Thanks to IC Parish!.. 

On behalf of the agencies, ministries and departments that are supported through The Catholic Service and Ministry Appeal and those they serve, please accept 

our heartfelt gratitude for accepting the challenge put forth by Our Holy Father Pope Francis to “share the blessings which God has provided us” and so gener-

ously supporting this year’s Appeal. Also, congratulations on exceeding your parish’s CSMA financial goal!! It is your Christian caring 

and generosity that gives help and hope to those in need.  Thank you again so very much. God’s richest blessings to each of you and 

your families.                             ~Bishop Edward K. Braxton and the 14 agencies funded by The Catholic Service and Ministry Appeal 

Parish Staff Directory   281Parish Staff Directory   281Parish Staff Directory   281Parish Staff Directory   281----5105510551055105    
Pastor, Fr. Carl E. Scherrer: ext. 358 

 or cell phone 618-541-9008 

frcarl@iccmail.org  

Sacramental Minister, Fr. Gary Hogan, 

C.R. 773-315-7211,  gary9756@yahoo.com  

Parish Business Manager, Keith Huels 

ext. 350, khuels@iccmail.org  

Director of Liturgy, MaryBeth Babcock 

ext. 353, mbabcock@iccmail.org 

Director of Music, Karen Lundy 

ext. 359,Karenslundy@gmail.com 

Director of Faith Formation, Lizanne 

Young ext. 354, lyoung@iccmail.org 

IC-PSR Coordinator, Hope Wienhoff 

ext. 352, hwienhoff@icsmail.org 

Bookkeeper, Sheryl Oglesby 

ext. 351, soglesby@htc.net 

Secretary, Angie Bueltemann 

ext. 300, abuelt@htc.net 

ICS Principal, Mike Kish  

281-5353 ext. 111 mkish@icsmail.org  

Pastoral Council Chair, Lauren Powers 

314-402-8009, parishcouncil@iccmail.org  

SacramentalSacramentalSacramentalSacramentalSacramentalSacramentalSacramentalSacramental         PreparationsPreparationsPreparationsPreparationsPreparationsPreparationsPreparationsPreparations         
Baptisms: Parents/guardians are asked to attend a 

preparation seminar available the 2nd Sunday of 

each month at 10 a. m. in the Parish Library. 

Baptisms are celebrated at all Masses the first 

weekend of the month at during any Mass, and 

every third weekend after 11 a.m. Mass.  

Weddings: Please contact the Parish office a 

minimum of four months prior to Marriage.  

Anointing of the Sick & Funerals: Since 

individual needs differ, please contact the Parish 

office at 281-5105 for pastoral care. Do not 

hesitate to call; we are grateful for the 

opportunity to open our hearts to you and your 

family and offer these sacramental services. 

RCIA: Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults: 

Deepen Your Experience of God Through the 

Catholic Faith In the Gospel of John, Jesus says, 

 "  No one can come to me unless the Father who 

sent me draw him, and I will raise him on the 

last day." The Rite of Christian Initiation of  

  Adults is  for everyone who has been drawn by 

God to form a deeper relationship. Wherever 

you are in  your faith practice – whether 

baptized in another Christian faith, starting from 

the very beginning, or simply interested in 

enriching your Catholic practice – consider the 

RCIA. Get to know God better and find out 

what it means to be Catholic. We meet in the 

Parish Office on Sundays, starting with 

"Breaking Open the Word" dismissal from 9 

a.m. Mass, and catechetical sessions from 10-

11:30 a.m.  For more information, contact 

Lizanne Young: 281-5105, ext. 354, or email 

loung@iccmail.org.  

 

 

Our Sympathies… 

To Todd Biske and his family on the death of his dad, Ken Biske, of 

Leesburg, FL who died on Dec 31, at the age of 77; and to The family of Car-

melita Buss, who died on Jan 1, 2019 at the age of 85. 

 Fr. Carl’s Little Reservoir... 

Back in October, we began celebrating a monthly Mass on the first 

Wednesday of each month at 6:30 p.m. to pray for those affected 

by cancer, which has impacted nearly every family in some way or another.  

However, the attendance has been rather sparse, so we’ve decided to make the 

8:05 a.m. Mass on the first Friday of each month a special Mass for those af-

fected by cancer, since it seems to be a more convenient time for more people.  

Our next Mass for those affected by cancer will be on Friday, February 1, at 

8:05 a.m.. However, the prayer to St. Peregrine, patron saint of those with can-

cer, is now on page two of the insert in back of our BREAKING BREAD hym-

nals, so you can pray that prayer for those with cancer anytime.  

 Usually, I’m in warm & sunny Florida by now, but Fr. Jim Buerster and I 

are leaving a little later this year since Lent doesn’t begin until March 6.  

Our flight to Ft. Myers on Southwest airlines will leave at 7:20 a.m. on January 

28, and we will return on February 11. This will enable me to be here for the 

next men’s ACTS retreat January 24 – 27. Fr. Gary Hogan will be taking all the 

weekend Masses and daily Masses while I’m away enjoying Bonita Springs.  

Only 14 more days!                                 ~Fr. Carl  

Christmas Take Down... 

We need lots of help taking down the church 

Christmas Decorations TODAY, Sunday, Janu-

ary 13, after the 11a.m. Mass. Many hands make 

for light work! 
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Thank You!  

To all who helped with the monthly parish work 

day Saturday, Jan. 12. The next monthly work day 

will be on Sat., Feb. 9, from 8 a.m. – noon. 

Annual K of C Free Throw Contest & Spelling Bee… 

This year’s K of C Free Throw Contest will be held Saturday January 19th at 8a.m. in the ICS GYM. 

Children 9-14 years of age by January 1, 2019 are encouraged to compete. For more info please contact Matt 

Buhr at 314-540-0192. 

The K of C Spelling Bee will also take place on January 19 at 10 a.m. in the ICS Cafeteria. All children in grades 3-8 

are encouraged to attend. For more info please contact Jim VonDerHaar at: 314-494-8874.  

The Parish Office will be closed on 

Mon. Jan 21, in observance of  

Martin Luther King Day. 



 

Adeodatus Says: Adeodatus Says: Adeodatus Says: Adeodatus Says: “If 10% of your income is 
good enough for God, why is it not good 
enough for the IRS?!” 

Quilter’s Block...Quilter’s Block...Quilter’s Block...Quilter’s Block...    
 As we start a new year, I would like to thank everyone who helped us last 

year and welcome anyone who would be interested in joining the Quilting Ministry 

here at ICC. It takes many hands and hours to make just one quilt and we make 

many for the annual picnic.  I would like to single out two  ladies who have been 

piecing most of our quilts for MANY years. Mary Leingang and Mary Rapp Kin-

caid are very talented and generous to share their talent with us.  They could use 

some help, so if you are a seamstress and would be interested in piecing some quilt 

tops, just let us know.  We are in the quilting room on Tuesdays from 8:30 to 3 and 

on Wednesdays from 3-8.  Thanks to Al and Marilyn Ziegler for providing lunch 

for the quilters this week. Any questions, call Carlene at 281-5877 or 

kisro@htc.net�

ICICICIC----CCW News…CCW News…CCW News…CCW News…    
Our Next meeting will be February 7, in the 

Garden Level at church. All ladies in the par-

ish are welcome to come!! We hope to see 

you there!  

St. Raymond’s…..The More You Know….. St. Raymond’s…..The More You Know….. St. Raymond’s…..The More You Know….. St. Raymond’s…..The More You Know…..     
Q: Assuming it is hot/humid, what are the bathroom/hygiene amenities like?  

A: There are two seasons - the dry season and the wet season. During the dry season 

it is hot and dry and during the wet season it is cooler and rainy. We went during the 

rainy season so the temperatures were in the mid 60's and somewhat overcast with 

chances of rain off and on. So it's wasn't terribly hot or smelly while we were there. 

There are 4 kinds of bathrooms we encountered; regular toilets, outhouse style toilets, 

mother nature and what appeared to be a regular non-working toilet. The last toilet 

required you to scoop a bucket of water from a nearby receptacle and dump it in on 

top of your waste to get it to flush. You are not supposed to put  toilet paper in the 

sewer system - the water pressure is not good enough to handle the extras. Toilet 

paper is thrown in a trash can next to the toilet. Again because it was cooler and rainy 

we didn't notice much of a stench. Have questions? Send them to ce-

vans@icsmail.org, drop them in the collection basket or in the box in the gathering 

space.  

Chalice for Vocations...Chalice for Vocations...Chalice for Vocations...Chalice for Vocations...    
The Chalice for Vocations will be presented for 

a week’s stay at homes of individuals and fami-

lies at each 9:00 Mass during February, March 

& April. If you would like to have the Chalice at 

your home during this time period, please con-

tact Joanne Schilling at jrs530@htc.net or call 

618-281-5582. 

Jan22: The Next Parish Success Meeting...Jan22: The Next Parish Success Meeting...Jan22: The Next Parish Success Meeting...Jan22: The Next Parish Success Meeting...    
All are welcome to our next meeting with Rich Curran and the Parish Success 

Group to continue our discussion about growing a more vibrant church. If you're 

ready to take ministry to the next level, join us January 22 at 6:30pm in the 

Garden Level. 

Book Fair Is Coming...Book Fair Is Coming...Book Fair Is Coming...Book Fair Is Coming...    
Holidays are over and the winter doldrums are 

setting in. Time to escape!  Let your mind be 

taken away at the ICS Scholastic Book 

Fair! Garden Level - Jan 30- Feb 3. To volun-

teer - Please contact Teresa Dorshorst @ tdor-

shorst79@gmail.com 

Meals from the Heart Needs Meals from the Heart Needs Meals from the Heart Needs Meals from the Heart Needs 
Admin Assistance...Admin Assistance...Admin Assistance...Admin Assistance...    

Meals from the Heart 

(parishioners making meals 

for families who are going 

through temporary struggles) 

is in need of one or two addi-

tional co-administrators who can help run the 

program (coordinate the schedule, pick up 

coolers, etc.). Teamwork makes it easy for 

everyone! Contact Rebecca Husman at 314-

566-0690 or send a note to Lizanne Young at 

lyoung@iccmail.org  

March For Life...March For Life...March For Life...March For Life...    
Students from Gibault Catholic 

High School are inviting us to 

support the large group of students & adults 

from Gibault (23 from our parish) that will be 

participating in the annual March for Life in 

Washington, D. C. January 19. If you did not 

have a chance to make a donation last week-

end, it’s not too late! 

The Cathedral Invites You To A Live The Cathedral Invites You To A Live The Cathedral Invites You To A Live The Cathedral Invites You To A Live     
Theatrical Performance... Theatrical Performance... Theatrical Performance... Theatrical Performance...     

Tolton: From Slave to Priest, an original one-man drama.  

This professional production will be presented in the Cathedral of St. Peter  

on Friday, February 1 at 7:00 pm. 

Audiences encounter the life and message of Fr. Augustus Tolton,  

the first African American Catholic priest -- 

who has roots in our own area! 

 Fr. Tolton faced prejudice in his life; 

however, he felt that the Catholic Church  

was the antidote to discrimination. 

“It was the priests of the Church who taught me to pray 

and to forgive my persecutors,” he said.  

“We should welcome all people into the Church, not send them away.” 

Fr. Tolton's canonization cause is at the Vatican. 

The February 1st  performance is free.  

Ministry Schedule...Ministry Schedule...Ministry Schedule...Ministry Schedule...    
The next ministry schedule will soon be 

made. Please start thinking about week’s you 

will not be able to serve and let MaryBeth 

know so that the schedule can be as accurate 

as possible. 



 

        
 

 

Stewardship...Thank you for sharing your blessings with us!Stewardship...Thank you for sharing your blessings with us!Stewardship...Thank you for sharing your blessings with us!Stewardship...Thank you for sharing your blessings with us!    
  

Goal $11,825,000.00 

Memorial & Other Donations      $281,666.73 

Pledged Donations   $8,093,691.85 

Total Donations   $8,375,358.58 

Arthur Burlison 

Mary Consolino  

Joe Descher 

Danielle Dorlac 

Nicholas Eynon 

Jack Finney 

Dan McGilligan 

Jim Gidley 

Maryann Glenn 

Deb Gomez-Trost 

Sharon Grathwohl  

Judith Gundlach 

Ted Haar 

Donna Kania 

 

 

Anna Lawlor 

Susie McClenahan-

Mantz 

Nancy Noel 

Patti Rottler 

Patsy Scott  

Arlin Stechmesser 

Nicole Weisenborn 

Donna Whitworth 

Michelle Wolf 

Elizabeth Dames 

Lisa Samuel 

Dave Pope 

Livi Cole 

R. Brown 

A. Moore 

Jackie Cleveland 

Janine Blythe 

Robin Henry 

Libby Loporto 

Marla Miller-Vogt 

John Niehaus 

Carol  Hoffman 

J. Brown 

S. Brown  

Bill West 

Jan Hoffman 

Lil Kopec 

Jackson  

Abernathy 

Rozann Schepers 

Joan Wessel 

William DuCharme 

Carol Stumpf 

Grace Voytas 

Gracelyn Mercille 

Jeanne Wilde 

Carol Helmkamp 

Martin Roider 

Helen Shea 

Dee Ehrardt 

Rachel Tuma 

Agnes Stuckmeyer 

Josh Ritter 

Noah Haven 

Denise Kemp 

Jordan Jeffries 

Ron Hanneinkel 

 

Troops in  Service… 

Army Ranger Joseph 

Pope  

Carrie Gilbreth USN  

Katherine Gilbreth 

EM2 USN  

Justin Weiler USAF 

LTC  Brian Schoellhorn,  

US Army  

OSSN Seth Spencer  

Brandon Molner 

USMC,  

Colin & Ashley 

Juengling, USAF 

 SPC Maria Witges 

MP Army;  

PFC Kenny Fields 

USMC; 

SPC Dylan Stern  

US Army;  

Benjamin Thoma 2nd 

Lt.., USAF  

Major Matthew A. 

Greb, Us Army  

Kristopher Castellanos, 

US Marines 

 Andrew J. Gilbreth,  

USAF  

2nd Lt. Justin Habiger, 

US Army  

Master Sgt Eve Dor-

shorst, USAF  

Jake Tastad, PFC,  

US Army 

Capital Campaign Progress                      

Please Pray For... 

January 6, 2019 

Actual ..................................................... $24,410.45 

Budget .................................................... $26,525.00 

Actual YTD .......................................... $895,483.40 

Budget YTD ......................................... $942,800.00 

Over (under) ......................................... $(47,316.60) 

Votive .......................................................... $124.00 

Religious Retirement Fund ........................... .$60.00 

Needy ......................................................... .$150.00 

CEAC .................................................... .$10,089.66 

CI ................................................................ $272.00 

Gibault........................................................... $95.00 

Guatemala ................................................... $265.00 

Percent  

Of  

Goal:71% 

From Our Young Stewards: 

Helped Mommy with laundry; I helped a little 

kid at Great Wolf Lodge; helped with yard 

work; I carried the star of Bethlehem; helped 

Mom cook food; gave presents; even though I was sick, I 

cleaned up the toy room for my mom on her birthday; 

gave my brother a Lego set; listened to my family; helped 

Charlie with his breakfast; helped with yard work; helped 

my mom and dad; helped clean the house; washed the 

dishes; cleaned up playroom; brought up neighbor’s trash 

can; I shared my pillow; I was good at the clubhouse; I 

helped with the dishes. 

Prayer Shawls… 

Do you know someone who needs prayers?? Why not bring them some comfort with a hand made prayer shawl, from our Prayer 

Shawl Ministry?? Each Shawl will wrap your loved one in the prayers of our parish! Call Marcia Narzinski at 314-517-4927 or 

Angie at the parish office 281-5105. 

Stewardship Renewal… 

 Have you returned your Stewardship Renewal Form?? If not, please do so– it was due on January7. You may place it in the confiden-

tial envelope and return it in the collection basket or in the containers provided at the church entrances. Extra forms are available in the Kiosk 

in the gathering space of the Church and on the table at the side entrance. You can also do this online. Now is the time to invest in Eternity! 

Here’s how you can help  support the Here’s how you can help  support the Here’s how you can help  support the    
Catholic Education & Activity CenterCatholic Education & Activity CenterCatholic Education & Activity Center   

CEAC Bonds Available!CEAC Bonds Available!CEAC Bonds Available!   
Goal $3 million, bond sales to-date $1,138,000! 

For more information, check out the parish website at http://

www.icc-columbia-il.us/Or contact Keith Huels, Parish 

Business Manager at 281-5105, or khuels@iccmail.org 

 

Scrip Helps CEAC Fund! Scrip Helps CEAC Fund! Scrip Helps CEAC Fund!    
Just a reminder that you can purchase Scrip (gift cards to MANY local and area 

restaurants and stores), right here in our church office! We will now be putting 

all of our earnings from the Scrip we sell in the office towards the CEAC fund! 

If you need something please stop by the Parish Office M-F 8:30a.m.-4:30 p.m.  

Earn 5.5% 
Earn 5.5% 
Earn 5.5% 
Earn 5.5%     Annual 
Annual 
Annual 
Annual     Interest

Interest
Interest
Interest    

Text-To-Give is now available at 618-323-3978!  

We are keeping up with technology! With 97% of smartphone users texting at least once a day, our parish has decided to add the option to give via 

text. You can text an amount and available fund to Immaculate Conception at 618-323-3978. The text required format is amount_fund name 

(example: 20 Stewardship. Funds currently available are Stewardship, CEAC, Repairs, Guatemala, SVDP). If an amount and no fund name is en-

tered, the default code is regular weekly stewardship. Your transaction will be processed through the Online Giving account associated with your 

phone number. If your phone number is not recognized, you can continue without an account, associate your number with an existing account, or 

create an account. Another option to give on-line is to download the OSV "Online Giving" app to your phone instead of logging into the IC website 

or app. If you have any questions, please contact the parish office or visit our website. Thanks for your support of Immaculate Conception Parish.  



 

Weekly Reflection…January 20, 2019Weekly Reflection…January 20, 2019Weekly Reflection…January 20, 2019Weekly Reflection…January 20, 2019    
First Reading: Isaiah 62:1-5; Second Reading: First Corinthians 12:4-11;  

Gospel: John 2:1-12  

This Week’s Liturgical CelebrationsThis Week’s Liturgical CelebrationsThis Week’s Liturgical CelebrationsThis Week’s Liturgical Celebrations    
All Monday and Friday Masses are held at church. All Tues-Thurs Masses 

will be held at ICS unless otherwise noted. 

Monday, Jan 14…….8:05 a.m. .................................. We Remember Josephine Wittenauer  

Tuesday Jan 15………8:05 a.m. ICS .............................. We Remember The Ruiz Family 

Wednesday,  Jan 16 ... 8:05 a.m. ICS ............................... We Remember Charlie Pogorelac 

Thursday  Jan 17….8:05a.m.  ICS .. We Remember The Urban Schmidt Family 

Friday,  Jan 18 8:05 a.m.  We Remember Fr. Christian Reuter, O.F.M. 

Saturday, Jan 19 ... 5:00p.m ........... We Remember Mabel Sondag Ofermann 

Sunday, Jan 20............ 7:00 a.m.  ............................................. We Remember Joe Schroeder 

 9:00 a.m. ........................................ We Remember Helen Marquardt

 11:00 a.m.  .......................................... .We Remember  James Krings 

 

~SPPS 11th Annual Eu-

chre Tournament,  Friday, 

January 25: SPPS Gym, 

Waterloo ~ Doors open at 

6:30p.m. Euchre starts at 

7p.m. For info please contact: 

Tim Huels: 406-6399 or Josh 

Phelps: 978-4048.  

 

~Divine Mercy Devotion… 

Every 3rd Sunday, 3:00 p.m. 

Christ the King Chapel 

 

~Aquinas Presents... 

Violence Prevention in Our 

Society-The Role of the Faith 

Community 

Tues evenings in Feb—

Time: 6:30-8:30 pm—

Admission is free! 

Feb 5: "Violence in Scrip-

ture" and "Violence in Amer-

ican Culture" 

Feb 12: "Bullying & Sui-

cide" &"Domestic Violence 

& Sexual Abuse" 

Feb 19: "Transmission of 

Violence in Families, Peer 

Groups,  & Communities" 

and "Gun Violence as a Pub-

lic Health Concern" 

 Feb 26: "The Nature of 

Evil" and "Reconciliation & 

Forgiveness" Presented by 

Dr. Barry Hong & Rev. Marc 

D. Smith. Please register on 

our website: www.ai.edu or 

by phone; 314-256-8804, 

Aquinas Institute of Theology, 

23 S. Spring Ave., St. Louis, 

MO 63108 314.256.8800. 

 

~St. Agatha New Athens-K 

of C Valentine Steak Din-

ner: Sat Feb 9, 4:30-8:30 p. m.  

  

~St Agatha School New 

Athens Presents Memories 

of Elvis: Feb 16, 8 p.m.  

(doors open at 7)  

@ Bullpen Bar & Grill in 

New Athens. Call Tim Bueh-

ler 618-977-3113, Jim Mull-

holland 618-972-4379 or the 

school office 618-475-2170 for 

more info. 

 

~Sera Club of St. Clair 

County: Our purpose is to 

inform  our community the 

need for vocations. Our club 

meets every first and third 

Friday of the month. There is 

a Mass, lunch, a speaker and 

a brief meeting. You are 

welcome  to join us as a 

guest. For more information 

please contact Mike  397-

2320  or  Mel  531-4244. 

 

~Part-Time Job Oppor-

tunity: Birthright Counsel-

ing, St. Louis is seeking an 

Office Manager for its South 

County location at 2554 

Lemay Ferry Road, 63125 

(located in the Dierbergs 

Plaza next to Party City) This 

position is part-time at 21-28 

hrs. a week. Please email 

mzink@birthrightstl.org  to 

get more info or to send a 

cover letter and resume.    

Senior Site News...  

Join the Columbia Senior Site for fun activi-

ties and a hot meal! They are open M -Th 

from 9a.m.-1 p.m. in our Garden Level! 

Adults 60 and older, and their spouses, are welcome for games, 

exercise and fellowship. Hot meal served at 11:30 a.m. *Please 

make reservations for the meal a day in advance ! 281-7414. ** 

Transportation available!!  Check it out! 

Pro-life Resources... 

LIFE Network of Southern IL All services are free. Call 618-

939-4224 or www.mylifenet.org. Project Rachel which brings 

hope and healing to the hurting. Please give us a call at: 888-

456-HOPE. If you know of someone whose unborn baby has 

been diagnosed with "fetal anomalies" or an "adverse prenatal 

diagnosis", please refer the parents to the following web sites: 

BeNotAfraid.net and PrenatalPartnersforlife.org  Fontebella 

Maternity Home 618-406-4355 or www.fontebella.org, Birth-

right, 314-962-3653 and www.birthrightstl.org  

 

Deepen Your Faith…Deepen Your Faith…Deepen Your Faith…Deepen Your Faith…    
Library Pick of the Week... 

52 Simple Ways to Talk to Your Children About Faith 

Let this year be the one where you resolve to have more discussions about what 

your faith means to you, especially to the children in your life. If you need some 

SIMPLE ideas to start a conversation about faith with kids, let this book get you 

started. Talking about God and faith can and should be as easy as talking about sports and mov-

ies. "52 Simple Ways to Talk to Your Children About Faith" gives you a year's worth of ideas, 

and your discussion can begin when you show your kids the Fr. Steve Library. 

 

Saint Of The Week... 

St. Prisca (Feast: January 18) 

Prisca was born of a noble family in Rome during the reign of Claudius II. Most 

likely a Christian from birth, she was arrested during the persecutions when she 

was a young teenager and brought before the Emperor for questioning. Despite 

her youth, Prisca courageously proclaimed and upheld her Catholic Faith, even though she 

knew that by doing so in those days was ultimately the pronouncement of her own death sen-

tence. She suffered terrible tortures, one of which was being taken to the arena to be devoured 

by wild beasts. Rather than devour her though, the lions are said to have licked her feet! Finally, 

she was taken outside the city walls and beheaded. Legend tells us that when she was martyred, 

a great eagle appeared above her and protected her body for several days until the Christians 

were able to retrieve it. The young martyr was buried in the Catacomb of St. Priscilla - the cata-

comb named after the St. Priscilla, wife of a Roman senator, who shares the same feast day of 

January 18 with the child-martyr. 

 

Vocation Corner… 

“It was the bells of the Co-Cathedral of St. Theresa in Honolulu that first drew my 8-year-old 

self to the Church I fell completely in love with the Mass and wanted to be a priest from that 

young age. Little did I know that, 20 years later, I would be ordained a priest in that very 

Church. Still, my discernment was not easy as I faced the lures of the world…determined to 

become a forensic pathologist. But God had other plans. I don’t regret answering the Lord’s call 

to follow him.”                 ~ Fr. Alfred Guerrero;  Columbian Oct. 2018 

 

~TEC (Teens Encounter Christ)… 

TEC Weekends coming up  are Jan 19-21 at Althoff in Belleville & Feb 16-18, at Sacred 

Heart School in Du Quoin, IL. TEC is a Catholic Retreat for Girls and Boys who are Juniors 

and Seniors in high school. To learn more or to apply, please visit: www.bellevilletec.org 

 

~High School Freshmen and Sophomores... 

Coming up Mar 9-10, there will be a Quest experience held at St. Mary Parish in Belleville. 

For more information/application, contact your pastor, religion teacher or youth minister.  

Area Events, Opportunities & Services 



 

MISSION MISSION MISSION MISSION •    COMMUNITY COMMUNITY COMMUNITY COMMUNITY •    SERVICESERVICESERVICESERVICE    

Visit ICS on the web: Visit ICS on the web: Visit ICS on the web: Visit ICS on the web:     
www.icscolumbia.orgwww.icscolumbia.orgwww.icscolumbia.orgwww.icscolumbia.org    

    

**Attention Parents, Grandparents, Coaches & Leaders**  

*Our next Initial Child Protection Class will be held January 29 at 6:00p.m. in the Garden Level. Call Angie at 281-5105 to register* 

*Remember, anyone who wishes to volunteer at school or church when there are children present, MUST be in compliance with the Diocesan Child 

Protection Policy which includes taking the initial Child Protection Course. It takes up to 3 months to have everything in place, so please be proactive! 

To be in compliance and stay compliant just takes a little time each year. Not sure if you are compliant?? Please contact Angie at the parish office, she 

will be more than happy to help you! Information on other times and locations throughout the Diocese, is on the diocesan website: http://diobelle.org/

b.aspx The Refresher Course for 2018-19 is available online. The system automatically generates a certificate and sends it in when you are done! Ques-

tions? Contact Angie at the parish office 281-5105. Sexual Abuse Hotline: Anyone wishing to report an allegation of sexual misconduct by a priest or 

other diocesan personnel please call the hotline: 800-640-3044.  

WelcomeWelcomeWelcomeWelcome    NewNewNewNew    Parishioners!Parishioners!Parishioners!Parishioners!    
If you live within the parish boundaries and attend regularly, please take a moment to register with the Parish by filling out all the information below and 

allow us to welcome you fully into our faith community. Return the completed form by collection basket, mail, or bring it to the Parish Office,  

so that your information can be accurately added to our database. 

Name(s)& Birthdays:_______________________________________________________________________________________________Name(s)& Birthdays:_______________________________________________________________________________________________Name(s)& Birthdays:_______________________________________________________________________________________________Name(s)& Birthdays:_______________________________________________________________________________________________    
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________    
Primary Phone:____________________Email:___________________________________________________________________________Primary Phone:____________________Email:___________________________________________________________________________Primary Phone:____________________Email:___________________________________________________________________________Primary Phone:____________________Email:___________________________________________________________________________    
AddressCity/State/Zip:______________________________________________________________________________________________AddressCity/State/Zip:______________________________________________________________________________________________AddressCity/State/Zip:______________________________________________________________________________________________AddressCity/State/Zip:______________________________________________________________________________________________    
    
ChildrenChildrenChildrenChildren    livinglivinglivingliving    atatatat    home, dateshome, dateshome, dateshome, dates    of birth and grade in grade in schoolof birth and grade in grade in schoolof birth and grade in grade in schoolof birth and grade in grade in school____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________    
    
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________    

Immaculate Conception SchoolImmaculate Conception SchoolImmaculate Conception SchoolImmaculate Conception School    
321 S. Metter Ave ~ 281321 S. Metter Ave ~ 281321 S. Metter Ave ~ 281321 S. Metter Ave ~ 281----5353 ~ 5353 ~ 5353 ~ 5353 ~ School PrincipalSchool PrincipalSchool PrincipalSchool Principal: Mike Kish Ext. 111 ~mkish@icsmail.org : Mike Kish Ext. 111 ~mkish@icsmail.org : Mike Kish Ext. 111 ~mkish@icsmail.org : Mike Kish Ext. 111 ~mkish@icsmail.org     

School Secretary: School Secretary: School Secretary: School Secretary: Beverly Epplin Ext. 100 ~bepplin@icsmail.orgBeverly Epplin Ext. 100 ~bepplin@icsmail.orgBeverly Epplin Ext. 100 ~bepplin@icsmail.orgBeverly Epplin Ext. 100 ~bepplin@icsmail.org    
Want to receive the good news about  

ICS? Send an email to: Mrs. Bev Ep-

plin: bepplin@icsmail.org & she will 

add you to our distribution list.  

Kids Against Hunger... 

We hope to raise $3,500 to again make over 15,000 meals on Saturday, 

February 9, 2019. Our hope is that you can again support us in our 

effort. And we do understand it if you are helping others instead. Our 

world is in great need and there are so many worthwhile causes but 

children need to eat!  Donations can be mailed to The ICS Builders 

Club, Immaculate Conception School, 321 S. Metter Ave., Columbia, 

IL or put in an envelope and dropped into our Church Sunday envelope collection.  

Thank you for your generosity. May the New Year bring you great joy in serving 

God’s people!  Gratefully,    Emma Tippen and Emma Schmidt  

News From Gibault... 

March for Life 

This year, 84 Gibault and 4 Waterloo students, and their chap-

erones, will participate in the March for Life in Washington, 

D.C. from Jan16-20. They will be part of a pilgrimage that 

includes speakers, daily mass, rosary, and reconciliation and 

testimonies. If you would like to donate to help defray the cost 

for the students, please send donations to Gibault Catholic 

High School c/o March for Life. If you are unable to provide a 

monetary donation, please keep our students in your prayers. 

Additionally, the public is welcome to join us at 2p.m. on 

Wednesday, Jan16 in the Gibault gymnasium to hear Fr. Carl 

Scherrer speak on Catholic and pro-life themes. 

  

Taste of the Region 

Join us at the Gibault Hustedde Gym on Feb 2 from 5-9 p.m. 

for a fusion of cuisines from Monroe County restaurants, 

businesses, distributors, and vendors! Tickets are $25 and can 

be purchased by calling the Gibault office (939-3883) or from 

Katy Hugger  (hugger06@gmail.com).  Get your tickets be-

fore the event sells out! 

 

Hall of Fame Inductees  

Pack the house at the Gibault home basketball game versus 

Red Bud on January 26.  We will be inducting the 1999 

Men’s Basketball team into the Hall of Fame, which is cele-

brating its 20th anniversary of their second place win at state. 

John Holtschlag will be inducted as a long time Gibault em-

ployee and coach who also started Gibault Catholic’s girls’ 

basketball program. JV starts at 5:15 p.m.; Varsity to follow.  

School Block Challenge... 

ICS scored well in the School 

Block Challenge of the National 

Quilt Museum with awards to be 

presented  January 19, in 

Paducah, Kentucky. The 2019 

Contest is the 2nd highest year of 

block entries ever with 267, made 

by 388 students, from 25 states. 

School Block Challenge win-

ners: (K-4 category)  3rd place: 

Avery Melliere-“Harry Potter”, 

Honorable Mention: Megan Janson---“Fox”. (5-8 category):  3rd place: Con-

nor Thoma & Elliot Unwin--“The Ultimate Battle”,  Honorable Mention- Ma-

ria Biske--“Siberian Tiger”.  School Block Challenge participating team: Mary 

Grace Henneberry, Kaiden Timmons, Claire Wachtel, Eva Haywood, Paul Ott, 

Emma Tyler,  Karina Jerkatis,  Cheyenne May, Kaila Jerkatis, Ava Blaskiewicz, 

Genevieve Nadziejko, Maggie Williamson, Ava Hake, Olivia Blaskiewicz, Syd-

ney Wahle, Maddi Swip, Lindsay Harget, Adrian Declue, Maryann Imhoff, Mari-

sa McGill, Stephen Johns, Lily Barrett,  Samantha Glasscock, Broedy Furlow, Joe 

Whitworth,  Kyra Newton, Emma Tippen, Emma Melliere. Art Teacher Carol 

Fetcho directs the program assisted by Karen Weiler, Jeanette Melliere and 

Janice Holdener. 

ICS Open House Jan 27-Noon-2p.m.  

Pre-school-8th. All are welcome  

Call 281-5353 form more info. 


